
Oliveira Elementary School 
School Site Council 

Minutes, Wednesday, March 29, 2017 
 
Call to Order:  4:33 p.m. by Chairperson Nina Curry.  Attendees signed in on the sign-in sheet. Mrs. 
Curry appointed Carri Cassidy as timekeeper.  Seven of eight voting members were present so 
quorum was met. 

Chair Nina Curry asked for a motion to approve the agenda.  Ian Squibb made a motion to 
remove the Mission Statement agenda item and add the time to the SPPA and Safety agenda items.  
Jess Renteria seconded the motion.  The vote to approve the agenda as amended was five ayes and 
two nays.  

Members then reviewed the minutes of the January 25, 2017 meeting.  Following a motion by 
Tayade Dhanashree and a second by Dana LoVecchio, members voted to approve the minutes with 6 
ayes and one nay. 

Chairperson Nina Curry then paraphrased the DELAC report for the members. The report will 
be attached to the end of these minutes. 

The first draft of the 2017-18 SPPA plan was distributed to members.  SSC is the first 
stakeholder group to see the draft.  The SPPA is aligned with Fremont Unified goals.  Mr. Squibb noted 
that funding has been slashed across the district and for all school districts in the state.  Members 
noted that funding teacher training is welcome, but not funding teachers to train other teachers 
(wisely and effectively) is not a good use of funds.  One member asked if the funding could be changed 
for TenMarks if the 4th and 5th grade teachers to not want to use the program.  Various other 
questions, suggestions, data points and editing notes were noted by members.  One member 
commented that with all the programs and plans lined out in the SPPA, additional classified support, 
both clerical and library, is not noted in the plan. 

SSC reviewed the draft of the 2017-2018 Safety Plan.  The draft that was shared with SSC has 
been prepared by the Oliveira Safety Committee (teachers and administrators).  The goa ls are broad 
and strategies include measurements of success (i.e. how many staff members are wearing their 
badges every day?).    One member noted there seems to be a glitch in the goal regarding behavior 
referrals.  Members noted that substitutes need the information about how to handle behavior 
referrals.  Jess Renteria made motion to support the draft of the safety plan with the suggested 
amendments.  Dana LoVecchio seconded the motion.  Members voted six ayes and one nay to support 
the motion. 

The meeting adjourned at 5:30 p.m. 

 

ILT   Instructional Leadership Team (one teacher from each grade level plus administration) 
GLAD   Guided Language Acquisition Design 
Primary TK-3rd Grades 
Intermediate 4th-6th Grades 
CDE   California Department of Education 
CAASPP California Assessment of Student Performance and Progress 
SBAC  Smarter Balance Assessment Consortium 
 


